CANYONVILLE CITY COUNCIL

MEETING MINUTES
REGULAR SESSION 7:00 P.M.
MONDAY, AUGUST 20, 2018
REGULAR SESSION 
I. CALL TO ORDER AND PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:
Mayor Young called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m. and all joined in the Pledge of Allegiance and prayer.
II.
ROLL CALL:

COUNCIL PRESENT:
 Mayor Young, Councilors Braudt, Barton, Kovachy, Barton, and Coleman. 

COUNCIL ABSENT:
Councilor Young and Councilor Boye’.
STAFF PRESENT:
Finance Deputy Recorder Bennett and Administrator/Recorder Evans.
STAFF ABSENT:
None.
III.
AGENDA REVIEW AND/OR ADDITIONS:

None.
IV.
CONSENT CALENDAR:
1. Approval of Minutes for the regular meeting on July 16, 2018.  
Councilor Barton moved, and Councilor Braudt seconded a motion to approve the regular meeting minutes of July 16, 2018.  Mayor Young excused himself from voting since he was not at the July meeting.  Councilors Braudt, Barton, Coleman, and Kovachy voted “yes”. The motion carried.  
V.
COUNCIL BUSINESS:
1. Change Order #2 for the Wastewater Treatment Plant Phase II.

The City Engineer Steve Majors went over change order #2 for the wastewater treatment plant upgrade.  The total cost of the change order is $315,000.00, of which $100,000.00 is the cost of any new improvements and the remaining $200.000.00 was already in the project budget.  
The breakdown of the new items is summarized as follows:

· Provide iPad for off-site monitoring.

· Add an additional single permeate flow meter.

· Provide instrumentation to redundant standby permeate pump.

· Provide chemical bulk storage tanks.

· Provide inspection hatches for each cell of the MBR and MBT process.

The following breakdown of items that are already included in the upgrade but are being changed from the contractor being responsible for the equipment install to the manufacturer being responsible:
· Covers for the MBT cell and Cell 1.

· MBR Sluice gates.

· Aeration package and controls for biosolids storage tank.

· Secondary screen bypass valve.

· MCC panel for biosolids dewatering building.

· Remove I/O for MBT.

· Line reactors.

· Auto Dialer.

Steve suggested going out to bid in January or February, instead of November.   There are usually better bids the first of the year then there are at the end of the year.  This will delay the project by two months with construction possibly beginning by April 2019.
Councilor Coleman asked about adding a security system to the plant.  Steve wants to make sure all the main parts of the plant are covered before looking into a security system.

Councilor Braudt moved, and Councilor Barton seconded a motion to delay going out to bid until January 2019.  All voted “yes”.  Motion carries
2. Event permit for Seven Feathers.

Seven Feathers will be holding a UIDC Leadership meeting and lunch in the park on September 20, 2018.  The meeting is not open to the public, but they do anticipate having around 200 attendees.  The City requires an event of this size to fill out an event permit application.  
The application has been reviewed by the City Administrator and she does not anticipate there being any problems with this event.  The meeting will be held from 11:00 a.m. to 1:30 p.m.  Lunch will be provided by four food trucks which will be located within the park.  There will be no alcohol or any vendors at the event.  
Councilor Barton moved, and Councilor Braudt seconded a motion to approve the event permit for Seven Feathers as presented.  All voted “yes”.  Motion carries
3. OSU Extension Annexation.
At the December 21, 2015 Council meeting the City Council proposed to include Canyonville in the OSU Extension Program.  Once staff prepared the minutes, notarized them and handed them to John Punches from the OSU Division of Outreach and Engagement he then would complete the entire process to get the annexation on the ballot.
There have been several residents asking when the annexation would be placed on the ballot.  Staff called John Punches and was informed that the City would have to complete the process.  Next staff called Commissioner Freemans office and to their delight his clerk offered to get the process started.  Commissioner Freemans clerk checked with County Council and asked the City to vote on the annexation again due to it being such a long time ago and there are two councilors that were not part of the Council at that time.
Staff did check with the County to see if the minutes would be enough or do they need to do a resolution.  It is important to note that this is a taxing district and tax rate is $0.065 per $1,000.00 of assessed property value.  Staff recommended that the Council adopt a resolution.  Resolution can be tracked better than just a motion.

Councilor Braudt moved, and Councilor Coleman seconded a motion requesting annexation of the City of Canyonville to Oregon State University Extension Service District.  Mayor Young, Councilors Braudt, Barton, and Coleman voted “yes”.  Councilor Kovachy voted “no”.   Motion carried.  

VIII.
REPORTS:
1. SHERIFF’S OFFICE

Sargent Bean introduced Undersheriff Jeffries to the Council.  Undersheriff Jeffries explained that the Sheriffs Office is trying to provide better customer service to each of the contracting cities by enforcing specific city ordinances.  
For this last month there were 159 calls for service, 21 criminal calls, 21 arrests, 34 traffic stops, 39 field interviews, and 13 subject stops.  Sargent Bean said once they have a full staff the night shift will start up again.
2. ADMINISTRATIVE REPORT
SEWER:
City staff and City engineer met with DEQ, Rural Development, and Coos Curry Douglas Economic Development on August 20, 2018.  Once funding agencies give their approval of the plans our engineer will complete final drawings and then the project can go out to bid.

      OFFICE:
The computer system in the office has been having a lot of issues.  The server we presently have

is almost at capacity and very slow.  We are working with Springbrook to upgrade the software to

the cloud.  This will give us the ability to store information on a remote server.  

PLANNING:
Currently staff has issued permits for five new houses.  Two houses on Deer Song, two houses off

Eagle Ridge and one house on Hamlin Drive.  Property owner on Byron is looking to build a

house on the west side of Byron.  Knoll Terrace has obtained permits to put in five new 

manufactured homes.
STREETS:
Construction plans for Pine Street have been completed and the project is ready to go out to bid.  

We are waiting a while, before going out to bid, to see if we will get a grant for Phase II of Pine 

Street.

COMPLAINTS:
The City has begun working with the Sheriff’s Department regarding complaints.  The first issue 

Was garbage, trash, and debris on 520 Mont Street.  

TRANSIT DISTRICT:
Dennis Pinheiro notified the City that it is time for candidate filing for the district board.  

3. YMCA REPORT

None.
4. LIBRARY REPORT

Councilor Braudt handed out the statics from August 2017 to present.  They have added 1,436 items to their collection and issued 431 library cards.

5. REED STREET
Brad Taylor owns property on Reed Street and would like to know if Public Works could make a better crown in the road after fixing the leaking meter.  There have been several leaks throughout the years and each time the crown in the road seems to get lower and lower.  City Administrator Evans explained that this is a really old line with substandard connectors which is why the lines keep breaking.  She said she would talk with Public Works about the road.
IX.
ANNOUNCEMENTS:
1. Planning Commission Regular Session – Wednesday, September 12, 2018@ 7:00 p.m.
2. City Council Regular Session – Monday, September 17, 2018 @ 7:00 p.m.
X. 
ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business Council President Braudt adjourned the meeting at 8:50 p.m.
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Approved by:
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Dawn Bennett, Finance Deputy Recorder


Jake Young, Mayor
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